
 
March 6, 2023 

 
Delegate Joseline Pena-Melnyk, Chair 
House Health and Government Operations Committee 
Room 241 House Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
RE: House Bill 816 – LETTER OF INQUIRY – Procurement - Minority Business Enterprises and Veteran-Owned 
Small Business Enterprises - Participation Goal Scorecard 
 
Dear Chair Pena-Melnyk and Members of the Health and Government Operations Committee: 
 
The Maryland Transportation Builders and Materials Association (MTBMA) has been and continues to serve as the voice 
for Maryland’s construction transportation industry since 1932.  Our association is comprised of 200 members.  MTBMA 
encourages, develops, and protects the prestige of the transportation construction and materials industry in Maryland by 
establishing and maintaining respected relationships with federal, state, and local public officials.  We proactively work 
with regulatory agencies and governing bodies to represent the interests of the transportation industry and advocate for 
adequate state and federal funding for Maryland’s multimodal transportation system. 
 
House Bill 816 would require the Governor's Office of Small, Minority, and Women Business Affairs to evaluate units 
of State government based on the units' performance toward meeting pre-established participation goals under the 
Minority Business Enterprise Program and the Veteran-Owned Small Business Enterprise Program before implementing 
a letter-grade scorecard and assigning each unit of State government a corresponding letter grade for their performance. 
 
MTBMA has some concerns about the bill as drafted that we would like to bring to the Committee’s attention, namely 
that this process now seems duplicative given Governor Moore’s February executive order requiring State agencies to 
submit a report to the Governor’s Office that goes into far greater detail about MBE participation in agency procurements 
than this piece of legislation would demand—and with a deadline of only two months.  In addition, we believe that the 
assignment of a letter grade to the entire body of an agency’s procurement activity is reductive and fails to take into 
consideration numerous external factors that impact the procurement process outside of the agency’s control.  MTBMA 
is also concerned about the strict categorization of state agencies in this way and how easily these grades could be used 
to target particular agencies as part for future legislative action; thus, we would like to know specifically how the sponsor 
plans to use this scorecard and the grades that are assigned. 
 
We appreciate you taking the time to consider our concerns about House Bill 816. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael Sakata        
President and CEO       
Maryland Transportation Builders and Materials Association  


